
 

 

 
 

Principal Report 
 
Fassifern Public Speaking 
Today Kalbar State School hosted the 
Fassifern Public Speaking Competi-
tion.  There were 21 student peform-
ers from five Fassifern District State 
Schools.  Congratulations to all stu-
dents, your topics and performances 
were outstanding. The students who 
received 1st, 2nd and 3rd will be per-
forming at the Boonah Cultural Cen-
tre on 5th September as part of the 
Arts Festival.  Good luck!! 

 
Encouraging good behaviour 
DŜǘ Řƻǿƴ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭŜǾŜƭΦ  YƴŜŜl-
ing or squatting down next to chil-
dren is a very powerful tool for com-
municating positively with them.  
Getting close allows you to tune in to 
what they might be feeling or think-
ing.  It also helps them focus on what 
you are sayng or asking for.  If you are 
close to your child and have this at-
tention, there is no need to make 
him/her look at you. 

 
Miss Webster 
A huge thank you to Miss Webster 
who is leaving us on 31st August.  We 
will miss your infectious smile and 
happy attitude.  We wish you the 
best of luck for the future. 

 
5/6 C 
Mr Churchward will be staying at 
Aratula State School until the end of 
term 3.  Mr Lutter will be teaching 
5/6C from 3rd September to 21st Sep-
tember. 
 
Damien Butler 
Principal 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Important Dates 
 

Book Week Parade 24 Aug 
Donation for Farmers 24 Aug 
PPP Teen Session 27 Aug 
CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ {ǘŀƭƭ 30 Aug 
Disco Bush Dance 31 Aug 
Book Fair 3 ς 7 Sept 
Book Club Orders Due 7 Sept 
Moreton Is Yr 5 Camp 11-14 Sept 
¦ƴŘŜǊ уΩǎ 5ŀȅ Mt Alford SS 19 Sept 
Gala Day 21 Sept 
 

Physical Education News 
 

This weekΩs sportsperson award 
goes to two outstanding students.  
These students have demonstrated 
persistence and commitment to-
wards improving their sporting skills 
and abilities. 
Congartulations Ella 4/5 & Harry 3/4 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

We TREASURE our FARMERS 
Book Week: Friday 24 August 

As part of our book week 
celebrations of 

Find Your Treasure 
We are asking students to bring a 
donation for our drought affected 

farmers. 
Donations will be given to 

Queensland Drought Appeal 
Which is assosiated with the 

Queensland Country Womens As-
soc. 

 

 
Scholastic Book Club has been de-
livered to students to take home.   
All orders and payments need to be 
returned to the school LIBRARY by 
Friday 7th September 
Cash 
Correct monies must be enclosed 
with the order form in a sealed en-
ǾŜƭƻǇŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ ŀƴŘ Ŏƭŀǎǎ 
on the front. 
Cheques 
All cheques MUST be made out to 
Scholastic Book Club and enclosed 
with the order form in a sealed en-
ǾŜƭƻǇŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ ŀƴŘ Ŏƭŀǎs 
on the front. 
Credit using Book Club Loop ς fol-
low instruction on back of order 
form.  
The School is in the loop! When you 
order and pay by LOOP, do not fill in 
the order form or return anything 
to the school 
EFTPOS is NOT available at the 
school 
When orders arrive they will be 
processed and handed to the stu-
dents Friday afternoon of that 
week, from the Library. 
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To be held on Monday 3rd Septem-
ber to Friday (morning only) 7th 
September. 
Please come along and enjoy the 
range of books that will be for sale.  
The Book Warehouse will be supply-
ing the books again so the selection 
will be extensive and at very rea-
sonable prices. 
 
Where: The School Hall 
 
Time: 8:30 ς 9:00am and 3:00 ς 
4:00pm except Friday which will 
open only in the morning. 
 
Please come along and support the 
school and purchase a book. 
 
Everyone is a reader, some just ha-
ǾŜƴΩǘ ŦƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦŀǾƻǳǊƛǘŜ ōƻƻƪ 

yet. 
 
 

German Speech Contest 
 
 
 
 

Guten Tag liebe Eltern und Kinder, 
LǘΩǎ ǘƛƳŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ DŜǊƳŀƴ ǳǇŘŀǘŜ 
again! Last Sunday was the MLTAQ 
German Speech Contest at the Grif-
fith Gold Coast University.  I was 
very happy and proud of how many 
of my students competed again! 
This year Lauren, Kokoda and Luke 
represented Kalbar State School 

and the children had to compete 
against students from various 
schools. The students had to learn a 
German speech by heart and an-
swer questions in German in front 
of native German speakers! I am 
very proud of all three students for 
putting in so much effort and even 
practising their speeches with me in 
their lunch breaks! 
This year Lauren received a highly 
commended award! Wunderbar! 
I would like to thank their parents 
as well for making the effort and 
driving them all the way to the Gold 
Coast on the weekend to support 
their children in improving their 
German skills! 
Such a great competition and I al-
ready look forward to next year! 
Liebe Grü̡e,  
Frau L 
mlabl1@eq.edu.au 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

¢Ƙƛǎ ²ŜŜƪΩǎ wŜŀŘƛƴƎ ¢ƛǇ 
 
Ask your child questions after each 
page to get them thinking about the 
content.  This helps them link back-
ground knowledge with the text. Eg. 
Why did that happen?  What is the 
author trying to say here?  Do you 
feel sorry for this character?  Why 

or why not?  Why did the character 
do that?  What have we learnt 
about _____ (e.g. farms) so far? 
 

P&C 
 
Thank you to all who attended our 
meeting on Tuesday night.  It is 
great to have input from so many 
people.  We are very pleased to 
have Karen Lather as our new 
treasurer.  Thank you Karen for tak-
ing on this important role in our As-
sociation. 
 
Our annual FatherΩs Day stall is next 
¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ǎƻ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǎŜƴŘ 
some money along with your stu-
dents so they can spoil that special 
man in their lives.  We still need 
some parents to help set up the 
stall and serve the children 
throughout the day, so please, if 
youΩre available on Thursday come 
along and help out.  You will find it 
is a lot of fun. 
 
The first school Bush Dance in a 
VERY long time is happening next 
CǊƛŘŀȅΦ  LǘΩǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ōŜ ǎo much fun, 
ȅƻǳ ǿƻƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ Ƴƛǎǎ ƛǘΦ  {ŜŜ ȅƻǳ 
there!! 
 

Tuckshop 
 
¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ƘŜƭǇŜǊǎΥ 
 
Ally Ilic 
Kate Kenny 
 

¶ Pizzas now $2.50 each due to 
increase in costs of ingredients. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?q=http://www.solarfeeds.com/germanys-renewable-energy-goal/&sa=U&ei=5GSiU5GjGobr8AWL7ILgBQ&ved=0CC4Q9QEwDA&usg=AFQjCNHrCtoossmT8nYJnTh4uynUKGpm-g


 

 
 

¶ Tuckshop will operate on 
Wednesday 19/09/2018 (Last 
week of Term) in lieu of regular 
Friday. 

 

Chaplaincy News 
 

¢I9 Ψ¢wLt[9 tΩ ¢99b {9aLb!w 
SERIES FOR PARENTS OF STUDENTS 
IN GRADES 5 & 6 IS ON AGAIN THIS 
MONDAY ς    
"RAISING COMPETENT TEENAGERS" 

¶ Monday ς August 27th - 1pm to 
2.30pm   

"GETTING TEENAGERS 
CONNECTED" 

¶ Monday ς September 3rd - 1pm 
to 2.30pm 

 
All Seminars will be held in the Kal-
bar School Learning Centre (next to 
the library) and are for parents of 
children 10-16 years.  
Please mark the dates on your cal-
endars! It would be great to see you 
there! 
 
I am at school on Monday and Fri-
day each week.  Please come and 
have a chat when you see me. 
 
Kind Regards, 
Karen Turner 
 
Thought ς ά Lƴ ŀ ǿƻǊƭŘ ǿƘŜǊŜ ȅƻǳ 
can be anything ς .Ŝ YƛƴŘέ 
 

Uniform Shop 
 

NEW TIME & CONTACT 
All enquiries contact 

Karen Lather on 0409 728 720 
Tuesday 2:45pm ς 3:15pm 
Friday 8:45am ς 9:15am 

 
 

 



 

 
 

  



 

 
 

  

Prep Book Week Celebration 
Local Author Visit 

Juanita Abbott 


